
May 29, 2003 
 
 
 
 
Professor Carolyn Tuohy 
Vice-President, Policy Development 
and Associate Provost 
Room 206, Simcoe Hall 
27 King’s College Circle 
University of Toronto 
 
 
Dear Professor Tuohy: 
 
At its meeting of May 27, 2003, the Council of the School of Graduate Studies approved the 
following motion: 
 

THAT SGS Council approve the program requirement change to the Master 
of Arts Program of the Centre for the Study of Drama, as detailed below, 
effective September 2003. 
 

The motion sheet, proposal and rationale are attached. The Division I Executive Committee 
approved this proposal at its meeting of May 8, 2003. 
 
On behalf of the Council of the School of Graduate Studies, I am presenting this item to 
Governing Council committees, for information. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jane Alderdice 
Secretary to SGS Council 
and Coordinator of Policy, Program and Liaison 
 
Encl. 
/smr 
 
c.c. J. Astington C. Johnston B. Katz  S. Moore  

S. Rosatone  L. Yee 
 
 
 

 
H:Council/FollowUp/2002-2003/May 27/Drama Program Requirement Change. 



Motion 
 

School of Graduate Studies Council 
Tuesday, May 27, 2003 

 
 
 
Item 11. 
 
Proposals to change program requirements: 
 
 

11.2: Drama 
MOTION (     /    ) THAT SGS Council approve the program requirement 
change to the Master of Arts Program of the Centre for the Study of Drama, as 
detailed below, effective September 2003. 
 

Proposal: 
That candidates for the M.A. degree be required to complete at least four 
full-course equivalents in Drama, as approved by the Centre, with at least 
one full-course equivalent in the history of theatre and performance and at 
least one-half course in the dramatic literature of a non-English-speaking 
culture. 

 
See attached. 
 
 
 
NOTE: 
Division I Executive Committee at its meeting of May 8, 2003, approved this 
proposal. With SGS Council approval, this item will go to Governing Council 
committees for information. 
 
 
 
 

H/Council/Motions/2002-03/May 27/Drama Program Change 



 
 
Re:  The program change to the Drama MA  
  
 
To: Bernard Katz 
From: Stephen Johnson, Graduate Coordinator, Drama Centre 
Re: Calendar changes, rationale 
 
 
Rationale: 
We are eliminating DRAMA 1000Y as a full year course, splitting it into two half 
courses.  Presently this course has enrolments of 20 to 25 students, 
dissatisfying to both students and faculty.  The character of courses across 
campus has changed in the decades since this course was created, and theatre 
historical methodology is used widely.  We will create a list of such courses 
each year, from which students can choose (including the two half courses 
formerly comprising 1000Y).  This will serve the same function as DRA1000Y, but 
more evenly distribute enrolments. 
 
 
Revised Calendar Entry: 
Degree of Master of Arts 
Candidates are required: 
1 to complete at least four full-course equivalents, as approved by the 
Centre, including at least one full-course equivalent in the history of theatre, 
and at least one half-course in the dramatic literature of a 
non-English-speaking culture; 
2 to spend at least one Winter Session or twelve months in full-time study, 
or the equivalent in part-time work; 
3 to satisfy the Centre's requirements of practical work in the theatre. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Stephen Johnson 
Graduate Coordinator 
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